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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents


Newsletter March 2015
Dear Parents/Carers
As the new build is almost finished we are hoping to get the field levelled again by the end of the week. This will be great for lunchtimes as we will be able to use it again. One of the lunchtime staff has said that she will take those older children who wish to play football onto the fields on most days, if it is not raining. If children do want to play football they must have a pair of trainers to wear onto the field.
Staffing

Mrs Redhead

Mrs Redhead will be starting her maternity leave on Monday 20th April and returning in January 2016. Last week the staffing committee appointed Miss Horne, (currently finishing her teaching degree in year 1), to take the year 1 class for two terms starting on 13th April. This will ensure a smooth transition for the current year 1 class and the next one in September.
Mrs McKenna

Mrs McKenna has decided to take early retirement at the end of this term. She has worked at Roose School for more than 20 years as both a class teacher and Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator. We thank her for all her hard work and dedication and wish her a very happy retirement.

We will be holding a special assembly on Tuesday 24th March at 2.45pm to say goodbye to her. Please come and join us if you would like to and stay for tea and cakes after the assembly.

Mrs Johnson

Mrs Johnson will take over the role of Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator from the beginning of June.

Miss Graham

Miss Graham has now completed her Business Administration apprenticeship and so will be leaving us at the end of term. We have really enjoyed working with her and will miss her sense of humour, efficiency and having her as a member of our team.
From September 2015
With the exception of the above changes all the staff will remain with the same year groups for the next academic year.

“Scratchmypi” Computing Workshop – y4

Year 4 will take part in two very special computing workshops. The first one of these takes place tomorrow on Friday 6th March. This will be about programming robots. The second will take place in June and will be about “Minecraft”. Both of these will really enhance the computing curriculum and should be very enjoyable as well as challenging.
Book Week Assembly

The children and staff have all worked really hard during Book Week. They would like to share some of the activities with you at a special assembly tomorrow at 2.30pm. We have also written a special book – a version of a fairy tale – that each class has helped to write. We are hoping to read this out during the assembly.
Mother’s Day Service

This will take place at 2.30pm on Friday 13th March in the school hall. All the children are working hard in preparation for this. We look forward to seeing you for this lovely annual event.

Red Nose Day

Red Nose Day 2015 takes place on Friday 13th March. Red noses will be for sale in school for £1.50 each. Fun activities will be planned for sessions during the day. Because of the Mother’s day service children will need to be in school uniform during the day, but they will be allowed to wear their noses!

Year 6 pre-SATs Parent Consultations
These will take place on Tuesday 17th March, where the teachers will share with you the areas that the children still need to work on before the tests take place in May. Please remember to send your reply slips into school as soon as possible. 

2015 – SATs timetable

	Monday 11th May
	Tuesday 12th May
	Wednesday 13th May
	Thursday 14th May 

	

	English Reading
	English SPAG
	Mental Mathematics
	Mathematics 2

	
	
	Mathematics 1
	

	


English – writing is assessed throughout the year and reported as Teacher Assessment over time.
Photography Workshops

There are just two places left to take part in a special programme of six photography workshops to be delivered during the first part of the summer term. The cost of these workshops will be £4.50 per week (£27.00 in total). The workshops will be delivered by professional photographers and will begin on Wednesday 22nd April. Please contact school for more details or let me know as soon as possible if your child would like to take part.
Advance Warning:

· Because this is such a short half term Parent Consultations will take place at the beginning of the summer term – all day on Monday 20th April and after school on Tuesday 21st April. These will be for Reception to year 5 and letters will be sent home about this during the first week back after Easter.

Easter Holidays

We break-up for Easter at 2.00pm on Friday 27th March.
Yours sincerely
Wendy R Jacobs
Headteacher

_____________________________________________________________________________
Year 6 Parent Consultations

Child’s name ______________________________

Please tick your chosen time slot. We will do our best to give everybody an appointment during their chosen time or as close to it as possible.

	Morning
	
	Afternoon
	

	

	9.00 – 9.30am
	
	1.00 – 1.30pm
	

	
	
	
	

	9.40 – 10.30am
	
	1.40 – 2.30pm
	

	
	
	
	

	10.45 – 11.45am
	
	2.30 – 3.15pm
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	3.30 – 4.30pm
	


Photography workshops

I would like my child ___________________________ to attend the photography workshops due to take place at the beginning of the Summer Term starting on 24th April.

Signed ______________________________________

Please print name ______________________________
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